
 
MARSHFIELD PARISH COUNCIL                  TUESDAY 16th February 2021 

 

Marshfield Parish Council held a meeting on Tuesday 16th February 2021 at 7.00 pm via Zoom. 

     

Cllrs present:   Cllr P Munro-Davies       Cllr A Christie   Cllr R Snow  Cllr D Brooks 

    Cllr B Veitch   Cllr P Hogben  Cllr H Finnegan Cllr G LeMasonry 

         

     + 20 members of the public 

 

Cllr Munro-Davies welcomed newly appointed Cllr Brooks to the meeting. 

 

Apologies:  Cllr B Stokes 

 

Confirmation of previous minutes 

 

 Proposed by Cllr Hogben, seconded by Cllr Veitch , carried unanimously. 

 

Items from the public  

 Nothing  

 
Matters arising 

 
a)  Highway Matters – Ashwicke Road was dangerous and accidents happened during the icy weather. 

Cllr Reade to go back on this matter to SGC to request that the gritting schedule is re examined.  

Pot holes reported in Market Place, Ashwicke Road and at the west end of the High St. 

b) Marshfield Outdoor Recreation Association – Nothing 

c)  Marshfield Community Land Trust – Progress continues 

d) Sustainable Marshfield – Zoom meeting Thursday 7.30pm re Community owned Solar farm. 
 

Planning 

 
- Oldfield Farm Gloucester Road Cold Ashton erection of agricultural building for housing of 

livestock, fodder and machinery. (P20/24090/F) 

No objection proposed by Cllr Christie, seconded by Cllr LeMasonry, carried unanimously. 

 
- 5 Bell Square. Installation of 2 dormers to west elevation and erection of a single storey canopy 

extension to orangery. (P21/00361/F) 

No objection proposed by Cllr Hogben, seconded by Cllr Veitch, carried unanimously. 

 
 

Approved Planning 

- 150 High Street. Works to 1 Sycamore Tree. (P20/24132/TCA)  

 

Ringswell Common 

 

The Plan to restore the Common at Ringswell was discussed. The Parish Council were asked to vote to 

accept the plan in its entirety. The Council voted 5 to 2 against the plan as it currently stands. The plan will 

be reviewed in light of this outcome. 

Cllr Reade requested that SGC are advised of the decision taken at this time. 

 

 

 

 

 



 
Beeks Mill Lane Stopping up Order 

 

The resident at Beeks Mill explained the reasons for requesting PC support for the 50m Stopping Up Order. 

The PC were unable to reach a decision at this time. Cllr Reade asked the resident to send photos to him to 

help explain the requirement. 

 

EV Charging Points 

The PC invite the SGC officer to join a PC meeting to explain the infrastructure requirements for the EV 

charging points. 

 

Correspondence 

Nothing 

 

Finance 

Balances are: C/A £834.46 D/A £98,199.71  

NatWest £25,344.00.   Transferred £2,000.00 from D/A to C/A 

  

 South Glos Council  £419.51 Dog Waste bins and Amenity Grass 

 British Gas   £20.41  Electricity at Pavilion 

 MJ Church   £28.80  Litter collection at Withymead 

 MJ Church    £180.00 Construction waste removal at Withymead 

 James Chiddy   £247.00 Maintenance at Withymead and Gate Locking 

 Rachel Hollyer  £1107.84 Clerk’s Salary 

 Nest    £87.97  Pension contributions 

  

 Cheque schedule proposed by Cllr LeMasonry, seconded by Cllr Christie, carried unanimously. 

 Cheques signed earlier by Cllr Veitch and Cllr Hogben. 

 

District Councillor Feedback 

Cllr Reade asked if any response had been received from the SGC Planning dept, no response as yet. 

He also advised that the Toghill Picnic area is to close. 

Cllr Snow and Cllr Brooks have expressed an interest in revisiting the Neighbourhood Plan. Cllr Reade 

suggested a presentation from a SGC officer to explain what is involved. 

 

Matters for Discussion 

 

Nothing 

 

Date of Next Meeting – Tuesday 2nd March 2021 7.00pm  

Meeting closed at 8.15pm 
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